

Next week, our whole school ethos theme will be:

We help each other to achieve our goals.

## Dear parents and carers,

It has been a very busy week in Remove, and it was lovely to welcome Ryan into our Remove family. The children have enjoyed helping him to settle into class. The House songs are in full swing and the children are looking forward to performing on the stage. Today has been a fun day with children wearing red and visiting the cake sale, thank you for all your donations.

We look forward to seeing you on Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> March for the Cliffe House trip meeting at 8.00am. If you cannot attend, I will send a pack out or you can pop in and see me to discuss the residential. It is so important that I am aware of any dietary requirements.

**Homework** – this weekend the children have been asked to complete the maths task in their books. I have added a helpful guide on seesaw explaining how we teach this area and common errors children may make. Reading, spellings and test corrections, please complete these using the purple polishing pens.

**Timetables** – the Rocket times table tracker has been updated to inform you which times table your child will be tested on in a couple of weeks.

## Mental Maths next week.

In English we have continued with work on the class book 'Hodgeheg', focussing on vocabulary, expression and punctuation. The children are gaining confidence reading in front of each other, with fluency and super expression. As Spring is approaching the children have been writing about a Spring flower using adjectives. They were given an opportunity to look on the internet and use books from the library. These will be displayed in the corridor.

In Maths we have been completing some tricky maths this week, looking at the multiplication symbol, multiplication sentences and Arrays (an arrangement of objects and pictures in rows and columns).

## **New Badges**

The merit badges have been updated and are now consistent with the Dojos. Children will continue to get a badge for full marks and we are awaiting some new star badges, for progress, to arrive. Please ensure your child wears this with pride. We will collect these in every Monday before the tests.

Kind Regards Kimberley Sibson and Kelsey Beaumont



Calendar Dates	
Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> March	Cliffe house Meeting 8.00am in Remove
Friday 22 <sup>nd</sup> March	Open Door Morning 9.30 – 11.00am
	Spring Festival – Drama (Remove finalists)
Saturday 23 <sup>rd</sup> March	FPTA parent social